
F.O.I. Compliance 
   
 REGION 4 BOARD OF EDUCATION 
 
Date:  May 28, 2020 
 
Subject to approval at a future meeting 
 
Special Meeting – REMOTE MEETING held  
 
(To view a recording of this meeting, please visit our website  www.reg4.k12.ct.us  and 
select “Remote Meeting Recordings” under the BOARD OF EDUCATION Heading) 
 
         
 

Attendance:  Region 4 BOE  Administration:  Other:  
( = attended) Kate Sandmann  Brian White      

 John Stack  Kristina Martineau            

 DG Fitton  Sarah Smalley    

 Jane Cavanaugh   Michael Barile    

 Rick Daniels      

 Trisha Brookhart       

 Jennifer Clark      

 Lori Ann Clymas      

 Paula Weglarz      

                                                                                   
Call To Order:  6:00 pm by Kate Sandmann.  
 

Public Comment – No comments were made 
 
Items/Discussion Superintendent White presented a proposed plan for VRHS graduation 
in light of COVID-19 health concerns and public safety restrictions.  The plan was 
developed by school administration, faculty and the VRHS Graduation Committee 
(comprised of parents, students, staff, and administration) in conjunction with our three 
First Selectpersons, and local health and safety authorities.  
 
The plan provides a virtual program and will also allow for an in-person component on 
the grounds of Valley for students, while still maintaining safe social distancing and 
preserving public safety. 
 
There was a motion duly made and seconded to approve the plan for graduation for 
Valley Regional High School as recommended by the Superintendent. 
 
Discussion followed including questions and answers as to why other types of options 
would not be advisable or permitted. 
 
On motion duly made by DG Fitton and seconded by Rick Daniels, the Board 
unanimously VOTED to approve the plan for graduation for Valley Regional High 
School as recommended by the Superintendent. 

 
 
ADJOURNMENT:      
 
On motion duly made DG Fitton and seconded by John Stack, the meeting adjourned at 6:30 
p.m. 
 
 

http://www.reg4.k12.ct.us/


 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 

 
Secretary – Region 4 Board of Education 


